

PENDLETON ROUND-UP & HAPPY CANYON

HALL of FAME



In this Issue:

2011 HOF Inductees

Board News

New Exhibits

Circle of Champion New Members

Auction/Fundraiser Thank you

Good Byes

Circle of Champions

Board announces Hall of Fame Inductees for 2011

Rodeo Contestants: John Spain & Kenny Stanton Contract Personnel: Flint Rasmussen Happy Canyon Volunteer Honoree: Wes Grilley Congratulations to you all!!

BOARD MEMBER NEWS:

The Pendleton Round-Up and Happy Canyon Hall of Fame President, Virginia Roberts, introduced three new board mem bers at the annual meeting. The new board members are Corinne Long Swearingen, Greg Duchek and Tiah DeGrofft.

Hall of Fame President Virginia Roberts is thrilled to have these three new directors. They are a great addition to the board. They join fellow board members Vice President Betty Branstetter, Treasurer Robert Pahl, Secretary Marjorie Waheneka, Round-Up President Dennis Hunt, Happy Canyon

President Chris Cockburn, Brad Stevens, Ray Cable, Bob Forth, Greg McLaughlin and Terry Potratz in helping the Hall of Fame show case the rich history of the Pendleton Round-Up and Happy Canyon Night show.

New exhibits planned included a display of Past Round-up & Happy Canyon, President and Rodeo Contestant Buckles The museum was visited recently by Jack & Guy Cash who have loaned the buckle their father Guy Cash won as the All Around Champion of 1925. We have several buckles in our collection already,

if anyone would like to loan others we would be glad to include them in the exhibit. Please contact Betty Branstetter or Virginia Roberts through the Hall of Fame to make arrangements.

Another exciting new exhibit to look forward to that is also in the works is a collection of Framed Pictures of the 1911 Show". These are from the Collection of Roy Raley. They are being shared by Roy's granddaughter Sally Raley Brady. Sally also brought original poster

from the 1910 & 1911 show. They will be copied and framed for hanging. Our thanks to Sally for sharing these.

Thank you to the new members of our



CIRCLE OF CHAMPIONS

Legend Level

Winget Rose Ranch Tom and Ellen Weeks McLaughlin Landscaping

Champion level

Harley Tucker
Terry Hill
Mary Dove Hodgen
Master Printers

A BIG Thank You to the Round-Up & Happy Canyon Boards for helping organize the very successful Spring HOF fundraising event, The Battle of the Bars. The evening was very well attended and there was fun for all. Great food, Prizes, Auction, Dancing and Award Winning Beverages.

Good by to Board Members

Hats off to Past President Nels Nelson & board member Mary Lou Pletcher who have retired from the Hall of Pame Board. Nels served on the board 4 years in various positions, most recently as HOP Board President. Mary Lou served 4 years most recently as Volunteer Coordinator. Our Organization benefitted in many ways as a result of their hard work. Good bye & Thank you both. for your time, energy & talents given to the Hall of Pame Board.

PENDLETON ROUND-UP & HAPPY CANYON

HALL of FAME CIRCLE OF CHAMPIONS



The Hall of Fame presents "The Circle of Champions"

We would like to take this opportunity to invite you to become a Circle of Champion member. This is a new exciting way to support the Hall of Fame with different levels of sponsorship, each level offering different incentives. LEGEND & CHAMPION LEVEL INCLUDE GUARANTEED ADMISSION TO ANNUAL HOF BANQUET- (limited this year to 300.) We are enclosing an information / sign up sheet with more details. It would be our pleasure to partner with you in helping support the Pendleton Round-up & Happy Canyon HALL of FAME. Please sign up & join this group of Champions today!!